
 

“FROM EURE PASTOR’S DESK”                                           John D. Eure 

 
 

Saturday, February 2 

10:15 amð4:30 pm 

Youth: Ice Skating 
  

Sunday, February 3 

The Lord’s Supper 

Scout Sunday 

12:30 pm 

“Super Bold” Children’s  

Leadership Planning Meeting 

 & Luncheon  

 

Monday, February 4 

7:00 pm 

Finance Committee Meeting 

 

Tuesday, February 5  

7:00 pm 

Church Council Meeting 

 
Monday, February 11 

10:00 am 

WMU Circle Meeting 

@ McCullough’s Home 

 

Wednesday, February 13 

6:30 pm 

Quarterly Business Meeting 

 
Saturday ïSunday, February 16-17 

Youth: HS Weekend Retreat 

 
Monday, February 18 

President’s Day 

Church Office Closed 

Preschool Closed 

11:30 am 

SAM Valentine’s Day  

Bingo & Luncheon 
 

Wednesday, February 20 

Newsletter Deadline 

Whether a Bible has paper pages or is an app on a smartphone, itôs more 

important than ever for Godôs people to study, learn, trust and apply His 

word.  Scripture reveals Jesus, His Son and our salvation from death.  As we 

read about Jesus, we learn that all Scripture is understood and fulfilled in 

Him (read Matthew 5:17). 

The Bible is the textbook we should bring to Church for worship and 

learning with fellow believers.  Itôs the guidebook we need to have when we 

leave home for vacation, work, 

school, attending celebrations 

or witnessing unexpected trag-

edies. 

Godôs word brings stability to 

our homes and households.  

The Bible proclaims peace and 

certainty for our very souls.  It 

is right for every moment,  

every occasion, every circum-

stance.  It is written for every 

person and reveals Jesus Who 

gave His life for everyone who 

places their faith in Him.  

May we remember how price-

less the Bible is as we consider            

2 Timothy 3:16-17:  ñAll 

Scripture is God-breathed and 

is useful for teaching,           

rebuking, correcting and   

training in righteousness, so 

that the man of God may be 

thoroughly equipped for every 

good work.ò 



THE DEACON BEACON  
Submitted by The Deacon Board 

Some suggestions for deacons to be effective are: 

¶ Spiritually mindedðdeacons should 

know, believe and practice to words 

of Jesus. 

¶ Conscientious servantsðas deacons 

do their serving, they encourage the 

growth of the church and member 

participation. 

¶ Submit to Godôs leadershipï a deacon must submit 

to the leadership of Christ and the church should 

support the deaconôs role. 

¶ Constantly develop their skills and talentsï deacons 

should grounded in the Word to have wisdom and 

the Spirit when serving. 

¶ Humble spirit when facing criticismða deacon must 

be able to take criticism when their ministry and 

ability are attacked.  A deacon must respond not   

react. 

¶ Studying and increasing in knowledge of Godôs 

Word when it is necessary to defend the faith. 

¶ A deacon must trust in the Lord for all thingsðA 

total dependency is a must.  The deacon must put 

their talents, abilities, and all resources into Gods 

hands to be directed and supported in their serving. 

Submitted by Diane Nolan 

Donôt forget our ongoing food drive for the Commu-

nity Ministry Center. Bins are in the hallway outside the 

sanctuary and upstairs by the back 

door. Every box, jar, can and pack-

age of food helps a struggling family. 

Also, continue to save (and recycle) 

your grocery bags for CMC. Place 

your bag of bags in the food bins. 

Youth Ministry News  
 

Hello FFBC Youth & Friends: 

We invite you to keep an eye on: http://

www.ferryfarmbc.org/youth-ministry/ for the latest 

news and information regarding the FFBC Youth Minis-

try.  A detailed schedule regarding Youth Mosaic dates 

for the Winter & Spring, as well as upcoming events are 

posted on this web page!  I am trying my best to keep 

this page organized and up to date for the FFBC Youth 

ministry.  A few key events for the month of February 

are: 

- On Saturday, February 2 we will be heading as a 

youth group to go Ice Skating to Woodbridge, VA! 

- -On Saturday & Sunday, February 16-17, our High 

School students will be traveling to the Washington 

DC area for a weekend of fellowship, missions, and 

sight seeing! 

 

As always, we would like to invite all 6th through 

12th grade students to join us for 

Youth Mosaic on Sunday        

evenings at 6:00 pm, and for 

Youth Bible Study on Wednesday 

evenings at 6:30 pm. 

 

Grace and Peace! 

 

Kyle D. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday, February 18 

11:30 amð3:00 pm 

Valentine’s Lunch & Bingo 

RSVP by Sunday, February 10 

 

Friday, March 15 

Barksdale Theater: “Broadway Bound” 

Deadline to order tickets, Friday, March 1 

 

2019 Calendar of Events 
 

Available on the SAM bulletin board in the main hallway 
 

Contact: Wendell Latham wlatham43@yahoo.com 

http://www.ferryfarmbc.org/youth-ministry/
http://www.ferryfarmbc.org/youth-ministry/


Royal Ambassadors & Girls in Action 
 

In February the RAs and GAs will be learning about 

the character strengths virtue and teamwork while 

studying mission work in Chile and learning about Saul 

after he met Jesus on the road to Damascus.  

On Sunday, February 10, the RAs and GAs will be 

preparing Micah lunches in the FLC after the 11:15am  

service.  

 

 

 

 

SAM has purchased DVDs of 6 Sight and Sound     

Theatre productions. They include the stories of Jonah, 

Joseph, Moses, Noah, Ruth and Samson.  

The DVDs are available in the church office for 

members of FFBC to check out with a 2-week check-

out time and a maximum of 2 DVDs per person. If you 

are interested, please contact or stop by the church of-

fice to take advantage of this opportunity.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“A Faithful Journey: Loss, Love, Loyalty” 

Ladies, sign up now for our annual Getaway 

Weekend Retreat! It will be held March 29-30 at the 

International Learning Center in Richmond and is open 

to any women 18 years or older.  

Susan Wilder, our speaker from last year, is return-

ing as our worship leader!! Cost is $60 (scholarships 

are available ï just talk to Dawn Murphy or Susie Ol-

sen).  

Our retreat will include worship, small groups, 

crafts, fellowship, and a study of the Book of Ruth us-

ing the book 5 Habits of a Woman Who Doesnôt Quit. 

The books can be purchased online, reserved from the 

library or you may let Susie or Dawn know if you need 

help getting one.  

Registration forms are available 

on the Womenôs Enrichment 

bulletin board in the main hall-

way. Forms and a check for $60 

are due by Sunday, March 10.  

We are also looking for small 

group leaders. In the small 

group sessions we will dig deep-

er into the 5 Habits. 

 

Please prayerfully consider join-

ing us this year. Questions can 

be directed to Susie Olsen susieo5@icloud.com or 

Dawn Murphy dawnfmurphy@gmail.com.  

There are many dishes, serving pieces & bowls  

on the counter outside the  

Family Life Center kitchen.  

 

These have been 

accumulating  

since our last few 

receptions.  

Please come       

retrieve your     

treasures. 
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ATTENDANCE & GIVING  

                January 6 13 20 27 

Bible Fellowship 177 SNOW 167 167 

Nursery 7  9 10 

Classic Worship 115  117 102 

Discovery Worship 120  110 117 

General Fund $16,285  $19,147 $6,618 

Building Fund 495  300 0 

Total $16,780  $19,447 $6,618 

 
Normal Days Off  

Pastor John, Friday  & Saturday 
Kyle, Monday & Saturday 

 
 

February 3  

Childcare  
 

Gladys Chewning, Lily Harper  
Sara Roney, Barbara Tokar  

KidzQuest, Jr.  Rachel Thomas, Tina Estep  

Deacon  Charlie McKinney  

Ushers  Womenôs Team 

Greeters  Robin Biggers  

Counters  Mark Montrief, Wesley Montrief  

February 10  

Childcare  Katie Schneider, Kelsey Dix  
Eva & Matt McKinney  

KidzQuest, Jr.  Heather Taylor, Janna Cole  

Deacon  Brian King  

Ushers  Norman McCullough, Ken Rigby  
Gene Withers, John Henderson  
Bill Elliott, Roger Brown  

Greeters  Robin Biggers  

Counters  Mark Montrief, Wesley Montrief  

February 24  

Childcare  Curtis & Rachel Thomas  
Rob & Sherry Taylor  

KidzQuest, Jr.  Servant Volunteers Needed  

Deacon  Sarah Pelfrey  

Ushers  Larry Ingalls, Michael Donohue  
Mark Montrief, Scott Montrief  
Norman McCullough, Tommy Lee  

Greeters  Robin Biggers  

Counters  Dianne Cardwell, Dorothy Rutledge  

Servants during Worship  

February 17  

Childcare  Dave & Lynne Lansford  
Kelly Chewning, Nancy Combs, 
Janel Donohue  

KidzQuest, Jr.  Amber Bolen, Debbie Adkins  

Deacon  Ken Rigby  

Ushers  Richard Shacklette, Larry Gray  
Glenn Summers, Randy Martin  
Sonny Tolley, Dennis Hagan  

Greeters  Robin Biggers  

Counters  Dianne Cardwell, Dorothy Rutledge  

 

 

 

 
 

WMU MUSINGS 
Submitted by Sarah Pelfrey 

In February, the WMU celebrates WMU FOCUS WEEK. This 

week is set aside for WMU to be emphasized in churches through-

out the Southern Baptist Convention. The WMU umbrella consists 

of the following organizations: Baptist Women, Acteens, GAs, 

RAs, Childrenôs World, and Mission Friends.  

For the month of February, FFBC will be collecting cloth or 

vinyl grocery totes to send to Standing Rock Indian Reservation in 

South Dakota. Also, children are in need of backpacks to carry 

school supplies. These items may be dropped off in the bin provid-

ed in the Breezeway and Library.  

Pray daily for our missionaries that serve our state, nation and 

world. Many are in areas of danger where only their initials are 

used on the Prayer Calendar.  

Are YOU willing to give a cup of cold water in the name of  

Jesus? 

On-Call Deacons  

Charlie McKinney  540 -786 -4260  

Brock McDaniels  540 -898 -7348  

Bill Elliott  540 -809 -1951  

Ken Rigby  571 -264 -0136  

http://www.ferryfarmbc.org

